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The Corporation of the County of Bruce 
Office of the Chief Administrative Officer 
30 Park Street, Walkerton, ON N0G 2V0 
Attention: Murray Clarke, Acting Chief Administrative Officer 

Sent by Email 

April 26, 2019 

Re: Development of Community Safety and Well-Being Plans in Bruce County 

Dear Mr. Clarke, 

As you are aware, recent changes to the Police Services Act R.S.O. 1990, c. P.15 requires all municipalities to develop 
and adopt a Community Safety and Well-Being Plan, which must also include a multi-sectoral advisory committee. 
Many of the municipalities in the County of Bruce share police services and other resources, and the Municipality of 
Brockton supports a collaborative approach to developing a Community Safety and Well-Being Plan. 

As certain services and or organizations that need to be partake in the Community Safety and Well-Being Plan are 
within the jurisdiction of the County of Bruce, the Municipality of Brockton is requesting that the County of Bruce 
spearhead this collaborative approach or work the Grey Bruce Health Unit to lead the lower tier municipalities, and 
further confirms support for a dedicated Coordinator to facilitate the development of these plans.  

Please see the following resolution that was adopted by Council of the Municipality of Brockton at the Council 
Meeting on April 23, 2019.  

Resolution 19-10-13 Moved by Councillor D. Leifso Seconded by Councillor S. Adams 

That the Council of the Municipality of Brockton hereby receives Report Number CAO2019-10 -Community Safety 
and Well-Being Plans, prepared by Sonya Watson, Chief Administrative Officer for information purposes, and in 
doing so supports a letter being sent to the County of Bruce suggesting a collaborative approach to the Community 
Safety and Well-Being Plans would be beneficial to the lower tier municipalities across the County; and 

Further that Brockton Council requests that the County of Bruce lead the collaborative group or initiates discussion 
with the Grey Bruce Health Unit; and  

Further that Brockton Council acknowledges that support towards a staff resource in the form of a project 
coordinator may be required. 

Carried. 

I thank you in advance for your consideration.  

Sincerely, 

 
Sonya Watson, Chief Administrative Officer 
c.c.: Christine MacDonald, Director of Human Services 


